BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON APRIL 8TH 2010
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM No members of the Police attended the meeting . 
Mrs Jan Harrison attended to discuss the saplings opposite her property which are taking away from her natural light and which she would like to see uprooted . (See M/A 12).
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None.
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford,  Flockton, Wright,  Hoyland, Bradford and Gittins. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllrs Tatman, Lobley and Overfield.  
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD MARCH 29TH  These were approved. 
MATTERS ARISING  
1. Arrangements for Annual Parish Meeting. It was agreed to hold the meeting in the Callister Hall, following the meeting of the Village Hall Committee in the Village Hall. Jason Cook will be present and will demonstrate the new village blog ,and Cllr Gittins will  introduce the idea of the new Community Forum. He will also design a flyer to go out to everyone in the village. . All societies are to be encouraged to send a representative. Wine will be served at the start of the meeting. Cllrs were reminded to send a brief synopsis of their year’s work to the Clerk to be drafted into a general summary, to appear before the meeting on the website and as hard copies at the meeting, together with hard copies of the financial statement and the minutes of the previous year’s APM. 
2.Broken Step and Overhanging Trees in small ginnel off A58. The Clerk had received a response from Jonathon Dyson(Contract Monitoring – Grounds Maintenance Officer) on March 30th promising to ask for an update from the Area Officer for the Ginnel Clearance Team). She had also spoken to Ian Oxley, Maintenance Officer, about the need for repair of the step. He had agreed to deal with this but could make no promises about when it would be done. 
3. Conditions in Hetchell Woods  It was noted that Pompecali was still in a bad state. The Scouts are intending to clear it but safety precautions will be required due to the amount of broken glass. The Chairman is willing to meet representative(s) of Scarcroft and Thorner PCs,  (including their Crime Prevention representatives), any weekday evening in the next fortnight. The Clerk to make arrangements.(Action JG) 
4.West Well . The Clerk had written on behalf of the Council confirming acceptance of the revised quotation from Mr Neal. 
5.Ascot Path and Path from Congreves to Park Field. The Chairman is hoping to walk the Congreve path during the following week. 
6. Removal of Graffiti .The Council has taken all action possible to have this removed. 
7. Highways Update. Cllr Hoyland reported that she was already making strenuous efforts to redress the problems identified by Mr Utley (see March Mins). The basic problem of the gully was bogged down in legal requirements but she has now heard from Ken Bell that he has made recommendations, to be agreed by Steve Parry (on holiday until 12th April). Neil Smart had visited the site that afternoon and had reported an area requiring making safe and said that arrangements have been made for repairs to be carried out the next day. He informed Cllr Hoyland that some patching work may be required but he will need to speak to Steve Parry on his return as many other areas are in similar condition, and Steve will have to prioritise which areas/sites are to receive attention. The drainage problem needs to be solved as the running water is causing the pothole repairs to fail. He will update Steve on his return. Temporary repairs on Church Lane were again carried out on April 7th.  
Regarding dropped kerbs, Cllrs considered that it was not necessary to include Grange Close.

The new Keswick Lane signs are slightly larger, as requested. 
8.Arrangements for Litter Walk on Saturday April 10th Cllr Flockton reminded fellow Cllrs to meet at the Village Hall at 10am on Saturday and to bring as many helpers as possible. 
9.Village Pump. The Chairman said he would persuade Mr Neal to restore this at the same time as West Well. (Action ED) 
10.Registration of PC Assets .It was agreed to ask Chris Walton of Hartlaw to register West Well and the Village Pump on behalf of the Council. (Action JG)
11. Attendance at Spring Conference. Cllr Hoyland hoped to attend. 
12. Saplings affecting light of cottage opposite near church lychgate. Mrs Jan Harrison attended part of the meeting to explain that it was the small new saplings which she would like to see removed. Cllr Overfield had, prior to the meeting, sent  Cllrs photographs he had taken of the trees and advised that Council check on ownership of the land. It was agreed that it almost certainly belonged to Highways, and that Cllr Overfield  should speak to Mrs Harrison again to identify which exact  trees she wished to have removed.(Action NO) 
13. Electoral List for Bardsey. The Clerk had obtained a paper copy of the latest list. 
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  There was nothing to report. 
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground. The Clerk had asked for the application for a grant from Green Leeds to be submitted to the Small Grants Panel for a grant of £5k. She had explained that Bardsey PC was providing the remaining amount of £5k required to purchase the last item of equipment (the whirly playpod). David Gooch had expressed willingness to make over funds from the Bardsey Playground Fund Raising Group,subject to certain reassurances. 
4. Web Site and Community Forum. Jason Cook visited the meeting to explain how the new blogging system would work. It will essentially be a discussion forum for village topics and will require a senior manager to operate it. The way in which access is to be restricted has yet to be agreed. Cllr Gittins said that the format, font, style and appearance should be different from the present web site.  It should be bold and topical. The leaders of all village organisations are to be informed about it and encouraged to see the demonstration by Deep Blue Digital at the APM.  
PLANNING
1. Refusal by LCC:- 

App. 09/05551/OT/NE- Executors of Vera Watson Estate –Out. App for Residential  Development off Syke Lane. 

2. Letter to Chairman from Peter Hart, Clerk to Scarcroft Parish Council. This suggested that when both Bardsey and Scarcroft PCs are asked for comments on planning applications affecting Scarcroft they should present a united front in their response. Bardsey PC agreed to the suggestion. 
FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) YLCA – Subs                                                           £555.00
It was agreed to pay this bill.
2. Letter from Aon Limited. This explained that the administration of Local Council Insurance has been transferred from Allianz to Aon but Allianz would continue to be the Insurer. It quoted for the premium (£1215.97) for June 2010 – June 2011. The Clerk had noted various anomalies in the property insured and had written back asking for these to be altered before June1st when the current policy expires.  
CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.Letter from Jonathon Utley re state of road and dangerous conditions at junction of Church Lane and Cornmill Lane/The Dell  (see M/A item 7) Mr Utley referred to the state of the road and the dangerous conditions  caused at the junction of Church  Lane and Cornmill Lane/The Dell due to near constant surface water  and ice. There was currently a large pothole in the middle of Church Lane where previous repairs have been attempted. Instead of finding any nearby drains, the water tends to flow down the middle of the road, ending up as surface water at the junction mentioned. During the winter it freezes and thus causes dangerous conditions for those exiting or entering Cornmill Lane/The Dell and may lead to a serious accident. He considered that the simplest remedy would be to add an additional drain further up the hill to take away the water, and asked what action the Council were taking in contacting Highways about the problem.                                                                                                                                                           2. Letter Brian Tungate re refuse disposal problems on private land , Bardsey Grange Conservation Area. Mr Tungate complained that overflowing black and green bins were frequently left in the open adjacent to the right of way ( privately owned, but with access and maintenance proviso for all 6 houses) often put out some time before the day for emptying, and left out for some time afterwards. Black bags, often insufficiently well secured and overflowing with garbage, not collected by Refuse, were also often left indefinitely. In the absence of adequate numbers of brown bins, people resorted to use of black bags for leaves, but both black and brown bin collectors refused to take these.  Other, sometimes large, junk items were also left out for collection. He said that LCC refused to take any action as the land was privately owned, and he therefore asked if there was any help the parish council could offer. It was agreed that the Chairman and Cllr Tatman should visit the site together and assess the situation before replying.(Action ED/GT). 
3. E mail from Ian Frankland re disappearance of galvanised lockable post – Cornmill Lane. Mr Frankland said that the post had been used by Mr foster to access his land by farm vehicles but he could not remember when it was last used. It was agreed to reply that the Council was uncertain about where it had gone but would monitor the situation. 
Signed:

Date:
BPC April 10 Mins. 
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